

TERM 2 | THE WAY NEWSLETTER | MONDAY 23 JUNE 2025



## CO-CURRICULAR UPDATE

It has been an exciting and action-packed fortnight across the Co-Curricular space, with our students showcasing their talents across the creative and sporting arenas. From the stage to the studio and onto the sports field, there's a lot to celebrate.

## **Dynamic Song and Dance Eisteddfod**

Congratulations to our Thomas Hassall Dance Troupes on their fantastic results at the Dynamic Song and Dance Eisteddfod on Saturday 14 June. Our students gave confident, high-energy performances and were excellent representatives of the College, both on stage and behind the scenes.

We are pleased to share the following results:

- 1st Place Birds Set Free, A Little Party, Alice
- 2nd Place The 30th, Bonjour, Hit The Road Jack
- 3rd Place Wings

These achievements reflect the commitment, teamwork and resilience of our students. It was wonderful to see older dancers supporting younger members through quick changes and rehearsals. The sense of community within the team was evident throughout the day.

A big thank you to our coaches, Emma and Ellie, for their expert guidance and preparation, and to Ms Holly for assisting backstage on the day. The team is now looking ahead to the Platinum

Eisteddfod on 9 August, which will offer an even greater level of competition.

## **Sports Academy Open Week**

Last week, families were invited to attend our Sports Academy Open Week, where they had the opportunity to watch their children in action across a range of programs. From football and basketball to athletics and dance, students demonstrated the skills, discipline and teamwork they have been developing throughout the term.

It was especially rewarding to see students engaged and motivated, working hard alongside their peers and coaches. The Academy provides a space not only for athletic growth but also for building confidence, resilience, and leadership.

A sincere thank you to our team of dedicated coaches, who continue to invest in our students and create opportunities for them to excel both on and off the field. Their expertise and care are invaluable in shaping the next generation of student-athletes.

As we approach the end of term, we are proud of the many ways our students continue to engage, perform, and grow through the Co-Curricular Program. Thank you again to the families and staff who make these opportunities possible. Your support is greatly appreciated.

## **Mr Luke Robinson**

Director of Co-curricular